
 

 

	

Tollcross	Community	Council	

Notice	of	Meeting	and	Agenda	
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th
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Contact	Tollcross	Community	Council	via:		

http://www.tollcrosscc.org.uk/|	@TollcrossCC	|	sec@tollcrosscc.org.uk	
	

	



Agenda:	27
th
	April	2016	

	

 

Tollcross	Community	Council	
Agenda	27

th
	April	2016	7pm	

Tollcross	Community	Education	Centre	117	Fountainbridge	

	

	

1. Welcome	&	apologies	–	Additional	Agenda	items.	

2. Police	matters	–	With	local	community	officers.	

3. Minutes	30
th
	March	2016	–	Acceptance	&	Matters	arising.	

4. Local	Matters.	

a. CCTV	Resolution	–	(Resolution	text	here)	-	David	Liddle.	

b. Report	Editing	–	guidance	on	reports	of	meetings.	PB.	

c. Thorny	Bauk	‘Greening’	Grant	–	More	details	on	the	project.	AW.	

d. Action	Points	–	Bins,	etc	–	Community	Councillors	to	report	info	on	items.	

e. South	Central	Decides	–	April	30
th
	11	–	3pm	–	AB.	

5. Councillors’	Comments	&	Questions.	

6. Planning	–	PB.	

7. Licensing	–	RC.	

8. Reports	in	addition	to	those	written.	

9. AOCB	

	

	

	

Next	AGM	&	Meeting:	25
th
	May	2016	7.00pm	for	AGM.	7.30pm	for	

Community	Council	Meeting.	At	Tollcross	Community	Centre
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Tollcross	Community	Council	
Minutes	of	Meeting	on	Wednesday	30	March	2016	at	7pm	

Tollcross	Community	Education	Centre,	117	Fountainbridge	

	

1.	Welcome	and	Apologies	

Present:	 Paul	 Beswick	 (Chair),	 Andrew	 Brough	 (Secretary),	 Tim	 Puntis	 (Treasurer),	 Richard	 Allen,	 Iain	

Black,	Roger	Colkett,	Michael	Lister,	Chris	McGregor,	Liz	Summerfield,	Ann	Wigglesworth.	Police:	PC	Dave	

Birtles.	CEC	Councillor:	Cllr	Andrew	Burns.	Members	of	the	public:	David	Liddle,	Mary	Neilson,	Andreas	

Wilhelm.	Apologies:	Andy	Devenport,	Nick	Munro.	Cllrs	Gavin	Corbett,	David	Key,	Melanie	Main,	Alasdair	

Rankin.	Sarah	Boyack.	

	

The	Chair	welcomed	everyone	to	the	meeting	and	asked	for	additional	items	for	the	agenda.	(See	item	9).		

	

2.	Police	Matters	–	PC	Dave	Birtles	from	the	Oxgangs	office	introduced	himself	and	gave	a	breakdown	of	

recent	 figures:	 3	 road-safety	 issues	 in	 the	period,	 including	one	drink-driving	offence;	3	bicycle	and	1	

motorbike	 thefts;	 no	hate	 crimes	 reported;	 and	 anti-social	 behaviour	 regarding	 rough	 sleepers	 in	 the	

Harrison	Park	area.	

Paul	Beswick	enquired	about	bus-lanes	and	was	informed	that	these	now	allow	motor-cycles	access	at	all	

times.	Mary	Neilson	enquired	about	an	assault	at	Bread	Street.	As	this	is	an	ongoing	investigation,	there	

was	 no	 information	 available.	 Liz	 Summerfield	 enquired	 about	 a	 recent	 alleged	 stabbing	 at	

Fountainbridge,	 but	 no	 information	 about	 this	 matter	 was	 available.	 Liz	 Summerfield	 expressed	 her	

concerns	about	the	number	of	arson	attacks	at	the	Grove	Community	Garden.	PC	Birtles	replied	that	the	

investigation	 into	 the	most	 recent	 attack	 on	 a	mobile	 home	was	 ongoing	 and	 that	 he	would	 seek	 to	

provide	an	update	on	this.		

ACTION	–	PC	Birtles	to	update	Secretary	on	arson	attack	on	mobile	home.	

	

3.	Minutes	of	Meeting	of	24	February	2016	–	Acceptance	&	Matters	arising	–	the	minutes	of	the	meeting	

of	24	February	were	accepted	as	correct,	subject	to	the	correction	the	date	of	the	last	meeting,	of	‘yurts’	

to	‘yards’	 in	item	5.f.	and	the	addition	of	the	written	question	that	went	forward	to	the	South	Central	

Neighbourhood	Partnership	regarding	Meadows	and	Bruntsfield	Links	Advisory	Group	item	5.g.	

Matters	arising	–		

5.c.	Recycling	bins	–	Iain	Black	noted	that	most	of	the	business	premises	on	Brougham	Place	still	have	

trade	 waste	 bins	 permanently	 on	 the	 pavement	 and	 had	 previously	 reported	 this	 matter	 to	 the	

Environmental	Wardens.	

ACTION	–	Iain	Black	to	contact	CEC	again	and	to	copy	Cllr	Burns	into	the	email.	

	

Tim	 Puntis	 enquired	 about	 glass	 recycling	 bins	 and	 whether	 they	 should	 be	 permanently	 on	 the	

pavements	outside	the	4-hour	collection	slot.	He	reported	that	at	times	when	the	CEC	website	had	been	

not	available	for	notifying	the	Council	about	refuse	collection	concerns,	he	had	followed	Cllr	Burns’	earlier	

advice	to	contact	ward	councillors	directly,	but	he	had	had	no	response	from	them.	Cllr	Burns	informed	

the	 meeting	 that	 ward	 councillors	 had	 10	 working	 days	 to	 respond	 to	 such	 matters	 and	 asked	 for	

community	councillors	to	copy	him	in	to	any	future	correspondence.	

	

4.	Local	matters	–		

a.	MABLAG	–	Paul	Beswick	announced	that	Chris	Wigglesworth	had	stood	down	as	TXCC	representative	

on	this	advisory	group	and	there	followed	a	general	discussion	about	the	desirability	to	appoint	a	new	

representative	 to	 this	 group	 and	 to	 ensure	 the	 survival	 of	MABLAG.	 Iain	Black	was	 proposed	by	 Paul	

Beswick	to	be	the	new	representative,	and	this	was	seconded	by	Andrew	Brough.	
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It	was	decided	to	invite	Iain	Black	to	the	next	Executive	meeting	of	TXCC	to	discuss	issues	before	the	next	

MABLAG	meeting	(provisional	date	16	May)	with	a	view	to	strengthening	links	between	other	Community	

Councils	which	sit	on	MABLAG	and	to	involve	other	stakeholders	more	widely.	

	

b.	Ward	9	Neighbourhood	Environmental	Projects	–	there	was	the	possibility	of	submitting	two	projects	

under	this	scheme,	and	after	a	good	discussion	it	was	agreed	to	put	forward	the	proposal	to	widen	and	

improve	the	north	pavement	of	Lower	Gilmore	Place.	Cllr	Burns	intimated	that	he	was	in	support	of	this	

proposal.	

ACTION	–	Andrew	Brough	to	put	forward	this	proposal.	

	

c.	Volunteers	–	Liz	Summerfield	asked	for	volunteers	for	the	Spring	Fling	event	at	the	Eric	Liddell	Centre	

on	Saturday	9	April,	 from	11am	to	4pm,	and	Andrew	Brough	 for	 the	South	Centra£	Decides	event	on	

Saturday	30	April	at	the	Methodist	Church	Hall,	Nicolson	Square	11am	to	3pm.	

David	Liddle	and	Mary	Neilson	volunteered	to	attend	the	Spring	Fling	event;	Richard	Allen,	 Iain	Black,	

Andrew	Brough,	Michael	Lister	and	Tim	Puntis	volunteered	to	attend	the	South	Centra£	event.	

	

d.	Review	of	A-boards	–	Roger	Colkett	spoke	to	the	continuing	vexed	matter	of	A-boards.	He	had	made	

enquiries	of	the	Council,	but	instead	of	there	being	hard	and	fast	rules	it	would	appear	that	there	are	only	

guidelines	 and	 recommendations	 re	 use.	 There	 followed	 a	wider	 discussion	 about	 the	 Living	 Streets’	

recent	Street	Audit	and	the	Council’s	(lack	of)	response	to	it.	Also	discussed	were	the	matters	of	‘street	

furniture’	and	flags	and	banners,	as	well	as	A-boards	planted	on	pavements,	especially	near	the	King’s	

Theatre	and	at	the	Lister	Buildings	on	Lauriston	Place;	the	parlous	amount	of	clutter	on	Gillespie	Crescent	

and	into	Gillespie	Place;	the	excessive	narrowing	(and	in	some	cases	complete	suspension)	of	pavements	

by	builders	during	building	works;	the	ongoing	shambles	at	Morrison	Street;	the	pavements	at	Ponton	

Street	 almost	 entirely	 blocked	 by	 temporary	 road-works	 signs;	 	 and	 the	 possible	 use	 of	 Road	 Safety	

regulations	to	enforce	builders	to	ensure	the	safety	of	pedestrians.	

In	response,	Cllr	Burns	suggested	that	all	community	councillors	should	individually	contact	their	ward	

councillors	with	these	specifics.	

ACTION	–	all	TXCC	Community	Councillors	to	contact	their	ward	councillors.	

	

e.	Two	possible	funding	projects	–	Ann	Wigglesworth	spoke	to	the	separate	projects	of	gym	equipment	

for	the	Meadows	and	a	gardening	proposal	at	Thornybauk.	

	

While	the	gym	equipment	proposal	was	well-received,	it	was	felt	that	given	the	high	costs	involved,	an	

approach	might	be	made	to	other	neighbouring	Community	Councils	to	see	if	they	would	consider	a	joint	

application	for	funding	for	this	project.	

	

It	was	not	entirely	clear	what	area	was	being	referred	to	in	this	gardening	project	at	Thornybauk,	so	Ann	

Wigglesworth	was	asked	to	draft	a	proposal	 for	discussion	at	the	April	meeting	with	precise	details	of	

what	is	planned,	location,	extent,	costings,	etc.	

ACTION	–	Ann	Wigglesworth	to	draft	a	paper.	

	

5.	Councillors’	Comments	and	Questions	–	

Cllr	Burns	–		

Cllr	Burns	reported	on	four	matters	in	brief:	

1.	Correspondence	–	as	before,	planning	issues	dominate	his	mail-bag.	

2.	Boroughmuir	High	School	–	the	opening	has	been	officially	postponed	until	January	2017.	While	this	is	

frustrating	and	disappointing,	given	his	own	experience	with	Tynecastle,	Cllr	Burns	was	positive	about	the	

effectiveness	of	a	move	over	the	Christmas	break.	He	added	that	he	had	also	received	a	good	deal	of	
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correspondence	about	queries	about	pedestrian	movement	in	the	Dundee	Street	area	once	the	school	is	

open.	

ACTION	–	Cllr	Burns	to	forward	copies	of	such	correspondence	to	Andrew	Brough	for	information.	

3.	Gaelic-Medium	Education	–	Cllr	Burns	gave	an	update	about	maximum	capacity	at	James	Gillespie’s	

and	that	a	paper	would	be	put	forward	to	the	Education	Committee	in	due	course.	

4.	Chancellor’s	City	Regions	deal	–	Cllr	Burns	spoke	briefly	to	this	matter	and	was	of	the	view	that	this	

deal	provided	a	good	way	of	developing	projects	early.	

	

Questions:	

Mis-use	of	Zone	4	Parking	permits	–		

Chris	McGregor	asked	about	the	apparent	mis-use	of	Zone	4	Parking	permits	in	the	area	and	was	advised	

to	email	Cllr	Burns	about	this.	

ACTION	–	Chris	McGregor	to	email	Cllr	Burns.	

	

Car-parking	 at	 the	 pedestrianised	 parts	 of	 High	 Riggs/Riego	 Street	 –	 Roger	 Colkett	 mentioned	 the	

problem	with	recent	car-parking	at	the	pedestrianised	parts	of	High	Riggs/Riego	Street.	

ACTION	–	Cllr	Burns	to	attend	to	this	via	parking	wardens.	

	

Recycling	at	Princes’	Court,	High	Riggs	–	Roger	Colkett	asked	about	mixed	recycling	bins	in	this	area	and	

queried	the	wrong	or	mis-leading	labelling	of	some	of	these	bins.	

ACTION	–	Roger	Colkett	to	contact	CEC	for	clarification	about	this	matter.	

	

Cllr	Gavin	Corbett	–	

In	his	absence,	Andrew	Brough	read	Cllr	Corbett’s	brief	report:	

1.	Cllr	Corbett	had	had	a	meeting	with	Andy	Devenport	 re	 the	Fountainbridge	Canal	 Society	and	was	

following	up	the	issues	of	the	boathouse	and	land	with	Scottish	Canals,	as	well	as	the	question	of	public	

engagement	with	the	SWNP.	

2.	Cllr	Corbett	had	had	a	meeting	with	Scottish	Canals	on	the	responsible	use	of	the	tow-path.	

3.	Friends	of	Gardners’	Crescent	has	now	wound	up.	

4.	Grove	Community	Garden	is	on	the	look-out	for	a	new	home,	it	is	not	thought	that	the	new	home	will	

be	in	Fountainbridge.	

	

6.	Planning	–	Paul	Beswick	updated	the	meeting	on	yet	more	student	accommodation	at	Murieston	Place;	

a	new	application	to	build	a	further	block	of	flats	at	Horne	Terrace;	the	application	to	make	amendments	

to	existing	consent	at	Morrison	Street.	

	

7.	Licensing	–	Roger	Colkett	reported	on	one	new	application	for	a	bar-restaurant	at	93	Lothian	Road,	

formerly	Bottoms	Up.	

No	objections.	

	

8.	Reports	in	addition	to	those	written	–	none.	

	

9.	A	O	C	B		

CCTV	–	David	Liddle	spoke	briefly	to	the	matter	of	CCTV	and	advised	that	he	would	put	forward	a	paper	

at	the	April	meeting.		

On	 the	 question	 on	 CEC	 staff-training	 in	 terrorist	 recognition/terrorism	 awareness,	 there	 was	 no	

information,	but	it	was	pointed	out	that	neither	had	there	been	any	change	on	security	status.	

Communications	sub-group	–	Tim	Puntis	reported	that	the	flags	were	now	being	made	and	would	possibly	

be	ready	for	the	Spring	Fling	event.	
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Cycleway	at	Lochrin	Place	–	Ann	Wigglesworth	asked	about	the	cycleway	and	was	informed	that	work	

was	underway.	

Grindlay	Street	area	–	Mary	Neilson	reported	that	there	had	been	recent	graffiti	in	the	area;	the	problem	

to	replace	setts	was	ongoing;	and	there	had	been	a	build-up	of	uncollected	rubbish	in	the	street	for	a	

period	of	more	than	five	weeks.	

Scottish	Water	–	Roger	Colkett	reported	that	there	continued	to	be	two	water	mains	leaks	in	the	area	–	

at	Central	Hall	and	at	Lauriston	Place.	The	response	from	Scottish	Water	appeared	to	be	to	put	up	signs…	

AGM	2016	–	Andrew	Brough	informed	the	meeting	that	the	AGM	would	take	place	on	25	May.	

	

Paul	Beswick	closed	the	meeting	at	8.58pm.	

	

Date	of	next	meeting:	Wednesday	27	April	2016	at	7pm.	Tollcross	Community	Centre	
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CCTV	Resolution	

Spring	Fling	

Licensing	Forum	

New	Market	at	Lochrin	Basin	

City	Centre	Neighbourhood	Partnership	

The	Edinburgh	Old	Town	Development	Trust	

FCI	Report	

Tollcross	Community	Centre	Management	Meeting	

		

	

CCTV	Resolution	–	David	Liddle	

	

David	LIddle	will	speak	for	this	resolution	put	forward	to	the	Community	Council	that	–	

	

TXCC	expresses	grave	concern	that	recent	unchallenged	actions	on	extending	CCTV	in	our	city	

further	erode	the	privacy	and	human	rights	of	citizens,	visitors	and	workers.		

	

TXCC	deplores	the	failure	of	opposition	politicians	at	Westminster	&	Holyrood	to	challenge	the	

demands	to	intercept,	retain	and	supply	bulk	communication	information	to	'allies',	such	as	the	

USA	and	Israel,	where	constitutional	rights	prevent	such	blatant	activities.	

	

TXCC	urges	our	politicians	and	public	to	question	the	many	spurious	claims	made	of	the	'benefits'	

of	such	draconian	powers,	to	consider	the	dangers	to	our	financial	and	commercial	life	of	

imposing	breakable	encryption	on	transactions.	

	

Background	information	may	be	found	here:	Liberty	on	state	surveillance:	https://goo.gl/4i7CZK		

Big	Brother	Watch	https://goo.gl/KfAZcb	Idiots	guide	to	state	surveillance	https://goo.gl/Huy89u		

	

	

Spring	Fling	–	Eric	Liddell	Centre	–	9
th
	April	2016	

	

This	event	was	busy	and	lots	of	people	visited	our	stall,	though	there	wasn't	much	we	could	give	them	to	

take	away.	Our	stall	was	shared	with	the	Fountainbridge	Canalside	Initiative,	the	Meadows	Festival	and	

the	campaign	to	save	the	Museum	of	Fire.	

	

I'd	like	to	record	particular	thanks	to	Ann	Wigglesworth,	who	brought	the	materials	for	display	and	spent	

a	lot	of	time	speaking	to	visitors,	and	to	Richard	Allen	who	is	now	the	chair	of	the	Canal	group,	as	well	as	

a	co-opted	representative	of	CC	to	FCI,	and	who	also	looked	after	the	stall.	

	

We	had	feedback	forms	from	the	Meadows	Festival,	and	Ann	managed	to	collect	most	of	our	responses.	

The	MF	is	hoping	to	involve	older	people	not	just	as	visitors,	but	as	providers	of	activities.	

	

The	Fire	Museum	campaign	collected	327	signatures,	which	is	good	going	considering	that	the	previous	

Saturday	morning,	at	its	event	in	Parliament	Square,	it	collected	500,	so	the	campaigners	are	pleased	with	

the	outcome	and	want	to	record	their	thanks	to	TXCC	for	including	them	in	the	Spring	Fling.	

	

Liz	Summerfield	
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Licensing	Forum	–	13
th
	April	2016	

	

Main	Item	was	a	presentation	from	Nick	Smith	of	NHS	of	“Alcohol	Overprovision	Assessment	for	

Edinburgh	2015”.	This	will	be	on	Forum	website	very	soon.	It	is	useful	and	among	other	useful	things	it	

highlights	new	Tollcross	data	as	an	Area	of	Concern,	with	worst	density	of	on-	and	off-	sales	premises!	

Good	discussion	with	all	agreed	that	Licensing	Board	should	expand	its	Overprovision	areas.	Also	papers	

include	reports	from	Edinburgh	Partnership	meeting	in	March	with	excellent	Police,	Health,	and	

Equalities	reports	on	Alcohol,	which	are	critical	of	Licensing	Board's	policy	and	decisions!!	This	is	also	

available	via	Licensing	Forum	link	here.		

	

Chris	Wigglesworth	

	

	

New	Fountainbridge	Street	Food	Fridays,	11am	-7pm	

	

Sister	 to	Stockbridge	Market,	 this	new	 initiative	at	 the	Canal	Basin	 (at	 the	end	of	 the	Union	Canal)	at	

Edinburgh	Quay	was	launched	on	15
th
	April.	

	

With	an	 initial	 nine	 stalls	with	 street	 food	 from	various	 countries	 including	Mexico,	 France,	 India	 and	

Scotland,	if	this	proves	successful	the	plan	is	to	have	a	full	Farmers’	Market.	

	

On	our	visit	at	just	after	1pm,	trade	was	brisk,	food	delicious,	and	this	might	just	be	the	thing	that	gets	

this	‘dead	zone’	up	and	running	–	this	was	always	the	notion	behind	this	development	at	Edinburgh	Quay,	

and	to	date	nothing	has	worked.	

	

Despite	the	Baltic	conditions,	footfall	was	heavy,	the	queues	for	the	free	canal	rides	long,	and	it	feels	a	

good	use	for	this	space.	We	should	all	try	and	support	it.	

	

Iain	Black	and	Michael	Lister	

	

	

City	Centre	Neighbourhood	Partnership	meeting	Wednesday,	13
th
	April	2016	

	

The	meeting	was	held	at	the	Central	Library	and	the	room	had	to	be	vacated	by	8pm.	The	restricted	time	

available	mean	that,	apart	from	the	administrative	business	of	the	meeting,	there	was	only	time	for:		

	

• Summaries	of	the	End	of	Year	reports	of	the	Community	Grants	Fund	and	the	Neighbourhood	

Environment	Programme	Fund	

• A	joint	presentation	by	Police	Scotland	&	City	of	Edinburgh	Council	on	Homelessness	&	Street	

Begging	in	the	City	Centre		

• Progress	Reports	by	Anna	Herriman,	Acting	City	Centre	Programme	Manager	on	the	Royal	Mile	

Action	Plan	and	the	Lawnmarket	Gardens	Project		

	

This	meant	that	the	questions	I	had	prepared	for	submission	to	the	meeting	concerning	various	footway	

obstructions	in	the	neighbourhood	will	have	to	wait	until	the	next	meeting	on	26
th
	May.	

	

Roger	Colkett	
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	‘More	homes	for	Edinburgh	Old	Town.’	The	Edinburgh	Old	Town	Development	Trust,	16th	April	

	

This	half-day	seminar,	hosted	by	the	EOTDT,	as	part	of	their	series	of	public	seminars,	was	attended	by	

about	20	people	from	various	local	organisations	and	groups.	

	

The	seminar	addressed	the	issue	of	how	more	affordable	housing	is	necessary	for	the	survival	of	the	Old	

Town	as	a	living	neighbourhood,	with	speakers	from	the	Scottish	Federation	of	Housing	Associations;	21
st
	

Century	Homes,	City	of	Edinburgh	Council;	the	EOTDT;	and	an	international	housing	expert	from	Harvard,	

currently	Visiting	Fulbright	scholar	at	Glasgow	School	of	Art.		

	

While	the	first	two	speakers	both	gave	overviews	of	the	current	situation	with	regard	to	the	economic	

and	political	frameworks,	it	was	the	second	two	speakers	who	added	substance	to	the	debate,	bringing	it	

closer	to	matters	that	most	can	relate	to	on	the	individual	level.	Neil	Simpson,	Director	of	EOTDT,	gave	a	

brief	presentation	based	on	the	2011	Census	returns,	looking	at	the	five	Community	Councils	that	form	

the	current	City	Centre	Neighbourhood	Partnership.	For	those	who	are	generally	allergic	to	statistics,	this	

presentation	took	the	fear	out	of	figures	with	Neil	Simpson	talking	us	through	various	sets	of	data	relating	

to	population	density;	residential	density;	household	composition;	household	tenure;	age	structure;	and	

economic	 activity	 etc.	 It	 was	 helpful	 to	 be	 able	 to	 compare	 Old	 Town	 figures	 with	 those	 of	 the	

neighbouring	 community	 council	 areas	 and	 to	 see	 what	 implications	 these	 have	 for	 current	 housing	

provision	and	future	needs	of	the	Old	Town	area.	On	the	subject	of	those	data-groups	labelled	‘transients’	

and	those	happy	few	who	live	rent-free	in	the	area,	one	questioner	asked	if	HM	the	Queen	might	be	said	

to	fall	into	both	categories.		

	

Prof	James	Stockard	provided	an	international	perspective	on	affordable	housing.	With	an	emphasis	on	

the	 fundamental	 importance	 of	mixed	 income	 housing	 communities,	 he	 acknowledged	 the	 various	

different	viewpoints,	attitudes	and	 interests	that	abound	 in	housing	matters	as	well	as	the	number	of	

‘actors’	involved	in	all	things	relating	to	housing	(which	is	where	conflict	arises).	He	stressed	in	the	most	

positive	and	upbeat	of	ways	that	‘cities	are	not	victims	of	the	market:	they	can	do	what	they	want	to	make	

themselves	be	what	they	want	to	be.’	He	also	added	that	the	cheapest	option	for	homelessness	and	near-

homelessness	is	the	creation	of	permanent	affordable	housing.	Our	own	City	Faithers	would	do	well	to	

prick	up	their	ears	to	listen	to	what	this	man	has	to	say.	

	

Michael	Lister	

	

	

Fountainbridge	Canalside	Initiative,	Tuesday	5th	April	2016	Lochrin	Belle	Boat	

	

Present:	Pat,	Richard,	Rosemary,	Simon,	Gerry,	Liz,	Lotte,	Gillian,	Toni,	Jane	(notes)		

Appointing	new	Officers:	Pat	felt	she	would	like	to	stand	down	after	5	years	in	her	role.	Thanks	to	Pat	for	

all	her	hard	work.	The	following	were	appointed:		

	

Chairperson:	Richard	Allen.	

Treasurer:	Simon	Braunholtz.	

Joint	Secretaries:	Jane	Jones	and	Gillian	Lawrence.		

Newsletter	co-ordination:	Gerry	Baker.		

Facebook	maintenance:	Lotte	Kravitz.		

Website	refresh:	Eilidh	Dunnet.	

Members	mail	shots:	Gillian	Fraser.	
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Membership	Update:	current	membership	up	to	77.	Those	signing	up	to	keep	in	touch	311,	Local	

organisations/CC's/churches	38.	Gillian	Fraser	is	maintaining	the	up	to	date	mailing	lists.	

	

Agreed-	To	start	Newsletters	four	times	/year	-	useful	to	have	a	stockpile	for	events	and	festivals	etc		

	Spring	Fling	Event.	Co-ordination	going	well	using	social	media	and	networking.	

	

Meanwhile	site	will	Have	to	move	off	in	September	-	already	looking	at	possible	options.	To	draft	an	A4	

folded	leaflet	with	all	meanwhile	groups	on	and	produce	for	future	events	-	eg	Canal	Festival	/	Meadows	

Festival	The	'Leither'	a	good	example	of	an	area	newsheet		

	

Meeting	with	Edinburgh	Printmakers:		

Judith	Liddle	had	asked	to	meet	us	as	their	previous	community	engagement	worker	Hannah	Rye	had	

now	left.	Hope	to	start	build	at	the	end	of	2016.	Discussed	the	complementary	'community	facilities'	we	

both	want	to	see.	Areas	of	collaboration	-	EP	possibly	offer	printing	session	for	FCI	members.	To	

publicise	each	others'	events.	They	will	promote	Spring	Fling.	Can	ask	their	membership	(500	artists)	

when	we	need	help	-	with	printing	leaflet/design	etc	Their	next	exhibition	will	be	a	'Rust	Garden'	by	the	

side	of	the	old	Rubber	Factory	building	in	Gilmore	Park.	End	of	July.	

	

Sub-groups/Priorities	for	2016		

Still	waiting	on	'Information	Day'	from	EDI	-	probably	end	of	April.	Can	then	judge	what	impact	some	of	

our	campaigns	have	had	eg	housing.	

Once	Meanwhile	is	off	site,	FCI	will	need	to	work	harder	to	keep	in	public's	eye	to	concentrate	on	

building	links	again	with	Community	councils,	churches	etc.	so	we	can	harness	their	support	this	year.		

To	focus	on	'Our	Space'	for	next	meeting	and	work	out	strategy.	Should	know	more	about	health	service	

involvement	by	then.		

Fountainbridge	Street	Food	Fridays	

Beth	Berry	outlined	her	plan	to	hold	regular	market	in	Canal	basin.	She	runs	the	Grassmarket	and	

Stockbridge	markets.	there	will	be	6-7	street	food	trailers	-	French/Japanese/Vegan/coffees	food.	Child	

and	dog	friendly.	Market	Friday	15th	April.		

Canal	Festival	-	Pat	will	co-ordinate	but	needs	more	help	from	other	groups.	Date	Saturday	18th	June.		

Good	if	the	meanwhile	group	could	co-ordinate	activities.		

	

Date	of	Next	Meeting	:	Tuesday	3rd	May	6pm	in	Wikihouse.	

	

SPRING	FLING	Sunday	17	April	2016	on	the	Fountainbridge	meanwhile	site.	In	mixed	weather	both	sun	

and	showers	with	some	violent	gust	the	fling	was	a	great	success	events	included,	history	

talk/walk/nature	walk/talk	intro	to	welding/	glass	mossiac	making/	music	and	much	more.	

	

About	300	people	visited	the	sight	including	many	children	for	whom	various	events	made	a	memorable	

day.	

	

Richard	Allen.	

	

	

Tollcross	Community	Centre	Association,	Management	Committee	meeting	-	6	April	2016	

	

Main	decisions	&	discussions	

1.	Automatic	Door:	Quote	£5724	(via	CEC)	'sensors	'	to	be	fitted	to	existing	doors.	

			TXCA	to	pay:	CEC	to	maintain.	Sliding	doors	would	be	better	but	would	involve	new	doors	

			and	frames.	Cost	£30K	+		 	 	 	 	 	 						decided	to	accept	cheaper	option	
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2.	Water	cooler	&	Hot	Water	Boiler	£60/	quarter;	to	be	installed	in	the	kitchen	area	for	general	
				use.		3-year	contract.																																																																																																														 	 	agreed	
3.	Microwave			purchase	a	new	one	up	to	£100,	basic	settings																																															 	 	agreed	

4.		Front	door	mat:	needs	to	be	replaced;	plain	'welcome'	or	TXCA	logo.																										Dave	to	get	costs	

5.	Staffing:	Dave	reported	that	this	is	very	difficult	due	to	CEC	cuts.		John	Player	has	not	been	replaced;			

Dave	remains	as	senior	Community	worker	with	1	clerical	staff	for	2days	(Firkirte);	Suzanne	(partime)	

left	for	a	more	secure	post.	The	budget	for	sessional	staff	has	been	cut	by	20%	Literacy	Class	is	closing.	

Youth	work	may	be	 reduced.	CLD	 	Staff	 review	 in	August.	 	 Staff	may	be	down-graded	or	made	 re-

dundant.				 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 								TXCA	to	comment.																																																														

6.		Nari	kallyan	Shangho	NKS	;	AW	reported	that	due	to	loss	of	core	funding	from	CEC	there	would	need	

to	be	extensive	cut	backs	e.g.	home	visits,	medical	visits.	Difficult	to	find	funding	towards	staff	salaries;	

focused	projects	are	required.	Social	enterprise	-Catering	will	continue.	

7.	Treasurer	Brian	McGill	(TXCA	&	ALP)	agreed	to	take	on	the	post	of	TXCA	Treasurer	as	from	April	2016	

8.	TCAN	(Tollcross	Community	Action	Network)	is	organising	a'	TX	Candidates	Cafe'	for	the	May	5	Holyrood	

Election			Thursday	28
th
			in	the	Shop,	Central	Hall	7	–	8.30pm.	Informal	Questions	to	Candidates.	All	

welcome.	

	

Ann	Wigglesworth	
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Come	and	Vote	for	your	local	projects!	

	

On	 April	 30
th
	 11	 –	 3pm	 at	 the	Methodist	 Church	 on	

Nicholson	 Sq.	 Come	 and	 vote	 on	 projects	 for	

Community	Grants,	Road	Capital	projects	 in	our	area	

and	Housing	Revenue	Fund	projects.		

	

Be	 great	 to	 get	 involved	 as	 we	 have	 people	

volunteering	at	the	event,	but	also	people	can	just	pop	

in	and	vote	during	11	–	3	and	see	all	the	22	Community	

Grants	 projects	 asking	 for	 help,	 alongside	 the	 others	

projects.	

	

More	info:	

http://www.edinburghnp.org.uk/neighbourhood-

partnerships/south-central/what's-on/south-centra£-

decides-saturday,-30th-april-2016/	

	

	

Old	Town	Political	Hustings	

	

A	hustings	organised	by	the	Old	Town	Community	

Council	(OTCC)	on	the	2nd	of	May.	

	

Currently	Alison	Johnstone	of	the	Greens	and	Alison	

Dickie	of	the	SNP	have	confirmed	so	this	should	

hopefully	be	a	good	opportunity	for	the	Old	Town	

community	(and	friends	of)	to	convey	concerns	

regarding	the	matters	that	affect	us,	in	particular	the	

unrelenting	pressure	from	commercial	interests	

satiating	the	transitory	population,	from	tartan	tat	

shops,	to	tour	buses,	to	speculative	asset	stripping	of	

public	land	for	speculative	hotel	and	student	

accommodation	and	the	associated	noise	and	

pollution	etc.,	etc.,	the	list	goes	on...	

	

	

	

	

	

City	Centre	Neighbourhood	Partnership	

	

The	next	CCNP	will	be	held	on	May	23
rd
,	18.30	at	the	

City	Chambers,	High	Street.	
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Imaginate	Festival	–	28
th
	May	–	5

th
	June	

	

Imaginate	is	a	unique	organisation	in	Scotland,	

promoting,	developing	and	celebrating	the	performing	

arts	for	children	and	young	people.	

	

Check	the	website	for	events	during	the	Festival	

http://www.imaginate.org.uk/	

	

	

	

Hidden	Door	22	–	30	May	

	

Repurposing	 Edinburgh's	 unused	 derelict	 spaces,	 this	

multi-platform	festival	has	a	primary	focus	on	visual	art	

but	also	incorporates	poetry,	live	music,	DJ	sets,	audio-

visual	installations	and	performance.	An	intriguing	and	

exciting	 method	 of	 venturing	 into	 unknown	 areas	

within	the	capital.	

	

Venue:	 The	 Old	 Street	 Lighting	 Depot,	 King's	 Stables	

Road.	

	

More	info	and	tickets:	hiddendoorblog.org	



Useful	Information	

	

 

Tollcross	 Community	 Council	 Councillors:	 Paul	 Beswick,	 Iain	 Black,	 Andrew	 Brough,	 Roger	 Colkett,	

Andrew	Devenport,	Chris	McGregor,	Nick	Munro,	Tim	Puntis,	Liz	Summerfield,	Ann	Wigglesworth.	

	

Tollcross	Community	Council	Office	Bearers:	Paul	Beswick	Chair/Planning,	Iain	Black	MABLAG,	Andrew	

Brough	 Secretary/EACC,	 Roger	 Colkett	 Licensing/EACC/CCNP,	 Andrew	Davenport	 SWNP,	 Nick	Munro	

Planning,	 Tim	 Puntis	 Treasurer/EARN,	 Liz	 Summerfield	 SWNP/Media	Monitoring,	 Ann	Wigglesworth	

SCNP.	

	

Co-Opted	Members:	Richard	Allen	FCI,	Michael	Lister	EHF.	

	

Tollcross	Councillors:	Ward	9	Fountainbridge/Craiglockhart	Andrew	Burns	(Lab)	Gavin	Corbett	(Green)	

David	Key	(SNP)	Ward	10	Meadows/Morningside	Paul	Godzik	(Lab)	Sandy	Howat	(SNP)	Mark	Mcinnes	

(Con)	Melanie	Main	(Green)	Ward	11	City	Centre	Karen	Doren	(Lab)	Jonna	Mowat	(Con)	Alasdair	Rankin	

(SNP).	

	

Tollcross	MSP’s:	Edinburgh	Central	Marco	Biagi	(SNP)	

Lothian	Regional	List	Sarah	Boyack	(Lab)	Lothian	Regional	List	Gavin	Brown	(Con)	Lothian	Regional	List	

Cameron	Buchanan	 (Con)	Lothian	Regional	 List	Kezia	Dugdale	 (Lab)	Lothian	Regional	 List	Neil	 Findlay	

(Lab)	Lothian	Regional	List	Alison	Johnstone	(Green)	

	

Tollcross	MP’s:		Edinburgh	East	Tommy	Sheppard	(SNP)	Edinburgh	South	West	Joanna	Cherry	(SNP)	

	

Abbreviations:	 CCNP	 –	 City	 Centre	 Neighbourhood	 Partnership.	 EACC	 –	 Edinburgh	 Association	 of	

Community	 Councils.	 EHF	 –	 Edinburgh	 Health	 Forum	 EARN	 –	 Equality	 and	 Rights	 Network	 FCI	 –	

Fountainbridge	Canal	Initiative.	MABLAG	–	Meadows	and	Bruntsfield	Links	Advisory	Group.	MP	–	Member	

of	 Parliament	 MSP	 –	 Member	 of	 the	 Scottish	 Parliament	 SCNP	 –	 South	 Central	 Neighbourhood	

Partnership.	SWNP	–	South	West	Neighbourhood	Partnership.



	

 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

Contact	Tollcross	Community	Council	via:		

Online:	www.tollcrosscc.org.uk	|	Twitter:	@TollcrossCC	|	email:	sec@tollcrosscc.org.uk	


